

Monk Bretton Ward Alliance Friday 10th October

@ Burton Grange Centre Lundwood

In attendance:

Cllr Ken Richardson, Cllr Margaret Sheard, Cllr Steve Green
Sue Fox, Pat Hall, Don Booker, Ann Moffatt, Charlie Gouldin
Paul Jolly BMBC

		Actions
1	Apologies Darren Hayes Welcome to Charlie Gouldin the new Ward Alliance panel member for Carlton	
2	No Declarations of Interest	
3	Notes of the previous meeting Item 5.1 AM stated that as she was not at the meeting she felt someone else ought to contact Carlton Pavilion. PJ explained that they had not been contacted yet – letter to be sent. 8.2 PH was not involved MS - Methodist Hall had been booked but form to be completed Minutes passed as true record by KR & MS PJ – non-agenda item 27 th November would be light switch on – face painter and quartet band booked PH questioned the date for Burton Grange switch on for their Christmas Fayre - Tree 26 th as agreed with brass band from 5-6pm St Paul's the power point was from the lamp post this time MS stated the work by BCB was not to standard last year. DB informed the members that it would also be a Nativity Festival with 50-60 displays on same night with Christmas grotto & fair. Very well attend last year – continues next day. PJ – date for Health Fayre 28 th November	PJ to complete
4	Ward Alliance Fund – applications received SG – One application from Youth Club for 25 young people need £150 Pontefract Road YC for team building at Kingswood. KR asked for completed application form. PJ suggested sending it electronically for members when completed.	SG to complete and forward
5	Finance DH was not at the meeting but had sent spreadsheet to PJ which was discussed by the members present Community Activator - BPL had withdrawn their interest due to uncertainty of funding in year three. Figures explained and discussed MS – update on food hygiene course – intense but interesting. KR suggested it should be done yearly. SF & PH would also like possible first aid courses. Members thought these were also good for CV's. Agreed in principle for March – April next year. Members were happy with the format of the finance spreadsheet and accounts	AM to contact HL to inform for next year's courses
6	Gala Update PJ distributed photos & updated members on numbers and success of gala. DG had cleared up the area. SG – good event & thanked the 3 officers for all their hard work 2015 gala would be at Lundwood Priory possibly mid July – September – Saturday	

	18th was suggested as possible date. MS & PH discussed other events at the Priory.	
7	<p>Summer Activities</p> <p>PJ went through the list of events and members felt the format of the information leaflets was confusing.</p> <p>Door –Step-Challenge numbers were low. Football – 12 sessions had been held. Cricket – six sessions. Bruce Dyer’s Summer School – 60 young people attended for football + respect agenda. Bruce eager to work with them again – cost was £140 for two coaches.</p> <p>Most successful event was the Zoo Lab at Burton Grange for 200 young people and 211 to Clifton Park visit.</p> <p>PH explained that Dearne pantomime was always well attended from Lundwood in January.</p> <p>SG congratulated SF & PH on their hard work and success</p> <p>DF for the Youth Association reported 60 – 70 young people attended the activities. Other ways of distributing the information next year were discussed. No newsagent in Lundwood now for leaflets to be in Independent.</p>	
8	<p>Health Fayre</p> <p>Friday 28th November at Monk Bretton Methodist Church– PJ to complete booking form. Steering group members would be MS, GW, DB at a date to be confirmed. Possibly 9.15am Thursday at Methodist Church.</p> <p>PJ to update database for groups who attended last event. Funding already committed</p>	
	<p>Benches</p> <p>Placement of benches discussed:</p> <p>St. Anne’s’ Drive Monk Bretton, Grange Lane car park, 1 possibly at Smithies playing fields, CG asked if it was possible to have one near Chapel Lane. SG to check the site.</p>	
10	<p>Potential Projects</p> <p>PH & SF are working up a project.</p> <p>DB discussed war memorial – WW2 not mentioned on pillars estimate for work was £480 supplied by Tony Wiles from Rotherhams. DB to take this forward as soon as possible.</p> <p>SG said area around memorial needed to be improves Steve Houghton had given permission to get on with the work.</p> <p>DB pointed out that at present there were no clergy to do the service in November. PJ & DG were doing volunteer day at memorial. Eric Lidster had donated £200 on project. MS, CG and possible DB volunteered to help. Date for sub-group Saturday 11th October. Work to be completed before 9th November for Remembrance Day service.</p> <p>SG – screening for back wall sorted CG to take some tools for the work</p>	
11	<p>Date and time of next meeting</p> <p>14 November 2014 at Silverdale Centre 9.30am</p>	
12	<p>AOB</p> <p>AM reminded the members the panel needs another secretary.</p>	